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At-a-Glance
Chromebooks ONLY, Please: Students are only allowed to
use their Chromebooks in school when they are online – NO
EXCEPTIONS. The RINI network has specific safety measures
in place to protect your students from online intrusions. This
important safety net does not extend to other laptops that
students may bring to school. As a result, students MAY NOT
use their personal laptops and tablets in school to access
online work. Students can take notes on tablets but will still
need their school issued computer. Please remind your
students to pack their school-approved Chromebooks and
chargers each morning.

IEPs & 504s: If your student has an IEP, please contact Ms.
Marin Kafal (mkafal@rinimc.org) for any IEP related questions.
If your student has a 504, please contact Ms. Damaris Rosales
(drosales@rinimc.org).

Bus Passes: Students who need to replace their bus passes
should contact Ms. Santiago (ysantiago@rinimc.org).

Seniors SAT Prep: All seniors are required to attend SAT
Prep classes on Wednesdays from 12:30PM - 2:30PM. These
classes are required. Please contact Mrs. Alford
(jalford@rinimc.org) with any questions.

PowerSchool: RINI uses PowerSchool as our Student
Information System. To know about schedules and grades,
please make sure you can access it. Questions can be
directed to guidance (jfranzoni@rinimc.org or
ncoetzee@rinimc.org) or Mrs. Alford.

CLASS A DRESS BLUE SCRUBS DAY
THURSDAY,  SEPTEMBER 19TH

ROSH HASHANAH,  NO SCHOOL
3-4 OCTOBER 2024

PSAT/SAT SCHOOL DAY
23 OCTOBER 2024 

Upcoming Events

After School Clubs
STUDENT COUNCIL :  THURSDAYS @ 3PM,

ROOM 212

DUNGEONS AND DRAGONS:  TUESDAYS @
3PM,  STARTING 17 SEPTEMBER

BLOOD DRIVE MONDAY,
SEPTEMBER 30TH

FREE VACCINE CLINIC
WEDNESDAY,  SEPTEMBER 25 ,  2024

8 AM – 11  AM

mailto:mkafal@rinimc.org
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Principal Updates

"Education in the
most powerful

weapon which you
can use to change

the world."
NELSON MANDELA

In  partnersh ip ,  

Pr inc ipa l  Fer land

Welcome Back, RINI!  We’re two weeks into the 24-25 school  year,  and we’re exci ted to
have al l  of  our students back from summer break. There have been a few huge changes:
RINI now has 500 students!  We have also expanded our facul ty,  wi th more teachers and
support  staf f  than before to help ensure that al l  of  our students are able to succeed this
school  year.  

A few important th ings that fami l ies and students should note:  as has been shared by
Support  Team Leader Mrs.  Ortega, RINI has a few new ini t iat ives.  We have gone phone-
free, and we ask fami l ies to help support  our students as we make these changes.
We’re asking that students keep their  phones away or in the hangers in every c lassroom
—we are conf ident that  by removing the distract ion of  cel lphones, our students wi l l  be
better able to focus on and learn in their  c lasses. For quest ions or concerns,  p lease
reach out to Mrs.  Ortega (gortega@rinimc.org) or our new Dean of  Students,  Mr.  Medina
(ymedina@rinimc.org).  Students and fami l ies should fami l iar ize themselves with al l  of
our pol ic ies,  which are posted on our websi te.

This year,  we are increasing our push towards student prof ic iency on standardized
test ing,  including the SAT and the NGSA. As test ing cont inues to be a major part  of  the
pathway to nursing programs and the nursing career,  we look at  these standardized
tests as opportuni t ies to get our students ready for their  future careers.  These tests
also benef i t  students in that  there are of ten scholarships that  are avai lable to students
who perform wel l ,  and students who receive a cumulat ive 1010 or higher on the SAT wi l l
a lso receive the Commissioner ’s Seal  on their  d ip loma. Students were asked to
complete 20 hours of  work on iXL over the summer to help them prepare for  these tests
and to stay ready for their  RINI coursework,  and we wi l l  be cont inuing to use iXL
throughout the school  year so that we can keep providing that extra support .
Addi t ional ly,  seniors wi l l  be expected to at tend SAT prep courses on Wednesdays from
12:30-2:30 PM. These SAT prep courses are required, and wi l l  help seniors achieve
higher schools in ant ic ipat ion of  their  appl icat ion to col leges this year.  

As a school  community,  we also have an at tendance in i t iat ive in conjunct ion wi th the
statewide at tendance improvement goals.  Over the summer,  our support  team vis i ted
fami l ies to provide informat ion about school  at tendance and i ts relat ionship to academic
success, and we wi l l  cont inue to remind our community about the importance of  coming
to school—on t ime, every day. The RINI school  day is f rom 8 AM - 3 PM, and the
bui ld ing opens at  7:30 AM for students.  At  the end of  th is newslet ter  is  our 24-25 school
calendar.  We ask that fami l ies communicate wi th us regarding any di f f icul t ies in school
at tendance, and our facul ty and staf f  l ikewise wi l l  be communicat ing wi th fami l ies to
help support  our students’  educat ion.

We’re exci ted to announce that,  in addi t ion to other bui ld ing improvements,  we have
contracted a new dining services company. Students and facul ty al l  agree—the food is
good! We provide both breakfast  and lunch to our students every day.

As one f inal  update for  th is week, we wanted to let  fami l ies know that The RI
Broadcasters Associat ion is no longer ut i l iz ing text ing when there are school
cancel lat ions or messages for fami l ies.  RINI has contracted a new company to send
these not i f icat ions to our fami l ies.  A QR code for s igning up to receive these alerts is
included in th is newslet ter .

I ’m looking forward to a successful ,  strong school  year.  As always, i f  you have any
quest ions,  comments,  or  concerns,  p lease feel  f ree to reach out to me.

mailto:gortega@rinimc.org
mailto:ymedina@rinimc.org
https://www.rinimc.org/en/our-school/school-policies
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Policy Reminders
Phone-Free RINI

School Wide Expectation: 
All  students wi l l  be required to place their  cel l  phones in the designated cel l  phone wal l
hangers located in each classroom. Students can retr ieve their  phones at  the end of  each
per iod and wi l l  need to place them back in the wal l  pouches at  the start  of  their  next
class.   The electronic device must remain in the c lassroom holder for  the ent i re per iod.  

Restorative Actions if  technology is misused: 
I f  a student is found using a cel l -phone in c lass the Dean of  Students wi l l  retr ieve the cel l
phone and the student may pick the cel lphone up at  the end of  school  day at  the Main
Off ice.

1.

I f  a student has mult ip le instances of  cel l  phone misuse, student support  wi l l  cal l  home for
a fami ly member to pick up the cel l  phone. A fami ly meet ing wi l l  be set  up in order to
in i t iate addi t ional  support  for  the student which wi l l  include an Electronic Plan for 2
weeks, where they wi l l  be required to turn their  phone into the Main Off ice upon arr iv ing at
school .  

2.

Attendance Matters!

RINI opens i ts doors to students at  7:30AM for breakfast ,  and Per iod 1 c lasses start  prompt ly
at  8AM. The Rhode Is land Department of  Educat ion has launched the Attendance MattersRI
Campaign to encourage schools and fami l ies to work together on improving school
at tendance. Research shows that chronic absenteeism (missing 10% or more of  the school
year)  can lead to lower academic achievement,  d isengagement,  course fai lures,  and an
increased r isk of  dropping out.

Dress Code

We’re in the f inal  days of  summer,  and that always means that the temperatures change
throughout the day here in New England. As a reminder,  students are NOT al lowed to wear
hoodies as part  of  their  uni form. We recommend that students br ing a cardigan or wear a
scrub jacket.  There are also coat hooks in c lassrooms for students to hang coats on as the
weather starts to get colder.  
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